Hello fellow Scouters,

As we draw close to the end of another year, let us all sit back and reflect on the
year it was, what it promised to be and to what it actually delivered AND thank God
we don’t have to relive it all again.

After a few false starts, our Meeting at Toora did take place, we had a great pub
meal and get together although the weather was changeable and at times downright
hostile. Talk about rain wind, thunder and lightning! Thought the van was going to
take off.

Scouts at Won Wron, note none are missing rocker covers!

We had a roll up of some 22 souls and four Scouts that attend the weekend which
was fantastic to see and hear.

Everyone got into the swing of it, having a drive around the local attractions like
touring the wind farm, exploring the wilds of Wonyip at South Gippsland Tank
Adventures where, yours truly, purchased yet another Studebaker 6x6 wreck, much
to the disgust of my good lady wife.

Agnes Falls, just out of Toora, was a popular spot as well with a power of water
coming down over the falls that weekend.



Agnes Falls Toora 2021

left November2021 Right early October 2021
Guess when the International scouts Club visited the area

ISOC Victoria - aka
The Drought Breakers

Sunday we visited Won Wron to witness the Good Times Car Club hold their
“Rocker Cover Races” with member Fred Wright debuting his IH Scout racer
complete with dual exhausts and sound.

Basic rules where the rocker cover had to be off the model of car you own and then
entries were divided into weight divisions.

Pictured Fred Wright with his rocker cover racer
While in Yarram we also toured the wonderful murals around town which feature
local themes, identities and even some member’s grandchildren. If you haven’t
visited it’s a worthwhile trip with lots to do and see in the area as well.



We pulled up at the bakery and spoke to a bloke who said he had never seen a Scout
on the road! Imagine his surprise when standing there another 3 rumbled past!

Sunday night, Toora didn’t disappoint with another storm and plenty of rain and
most members packed up a bit damp and headed to their respective home locations
on Monday.

By the way, next time you see our President David, ask him about the joys of
following his Satnav around the suburbs of Melbourne and various detours he

encountered along the way to Toora.

Warning strong language may be encountered!!!!



